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MINUTES

REGULAR BOARD MEETING

December 13, 2021

The Board of Commissioners of Bayou Cane Fire Protection District of the Parish of Terrebonne, State of Louisiana, met at the main station on Monday, December 13, 2021 at 11:30 AM.


The Chairman, Nick Hebert called the meeting to order at 11:30 a.m.  Upon roll call by Angela Hidalgo, the following Commissioners were present:  Nick Hebert, Robert Page, Suzanne Carlos, Ed Lawson, and Hayward Sims.  Travis Gravois and Jacob Rhodes were recorded as absent. Others in attendance were Ken Himel, Kenny Hill, Kay Hebert, Gregory Boudreaux, Mike Palmer, Mike Delaune, Brian Boudreaux, Sonja Labat, Angela Hidalgo, and Patty Floyd.

Motion by Mr. Page, seconded by Mr. Carlos to approve the minutes of November 8, 2021 meeting.  Motion passed.

Motion by Mr. Page, seconded by Mr. Lawson to approve the minutes of November 16, 2021 meeting.  Motion passed.

Motion by Mr. Lawson, seconded by Ms. Carlos to approve the minutes of November 30, 2021 meeting.  Motion passed.


Under Public Comments, none.

New Business, Chief Himel presented the 2022 Proposed.  A motion by Mr. Lawson, seconded by Mr. Page to open Public Hearing on the Budget.  Motion passed.  No one from the public addressed the board.  A motion by Mr. Lawson, seconded by Mr. Sims, to close Public Hearing on the Budget.  Motion passed.

A motion by Mr. Lawson, seconded by Ms. Carlos to adopt the 2021 Budget Amendment as presented.  Motion passed.  A motion by Mr. Lawson, seconded by Mr. Sims to adopt the 2022 Proposed Budget as presented.  Motion passed.

After some discussion, a motion was offered by Mr. Lawson, seconded by Ms. Carlos to adopt the Resolution to canvass the returns of the election, declaring the results of the special election held on October 12, 2020, and to authorize the collection of the special tax authorized therein.  Motion passed.

There was no Old Business.


Fire Chief’s Report, Chief Himel discussed there were 168 calls for the month of November, and 1975 calls to date for 2021.  There are currently four board openings; Chief encouraged the four members to resubmit their interest to continue to serve the board to the Council Clerk.

A motion by Mr. Lawson, seconded by Mr. Page to accept the financial statements as presented.  Motion passed.


Under Board Members, Mr. Lawson as well as the other board members thanked the staff of the department for the hard work.  

Motion by Mr. Lawson, seconded by Ms. Carlos to adjourn the meeting at 12:20 p.m.  Motion passed. The next regular scheduled meeting is Monday, January 10, 2022 at 11:30 a.m.
Travis Gravois, Secretary




Angela Hidalgo, Accountant
